BOARD OF EDUCATION

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

FAIRFIELD, CT

Wellness Coalition Meeting 
September 16, 2011
BOE Conference Room 
501 Kings Highway East

Fairfield, CT 06825

10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

Minutes 

1. Committee Members Present:  Lori Mediate, Michelle McCabe, Sara Levy, Anne Tack, Analiese McCay, David Abraham, Joann Fitzpatrick, Marilyn Ricci, Susan Bellissimo, Doreen Munsell, Tom Cullen and Anna Cutaia-Leonard.
2. The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m.

3. Meetings for the 2011-2012 school year will be as follows:  November 2, December 2, January 6, February 3, March 2, April 12 and May 25.  Each meeting will run from 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
4. Tom Cullen and Analiese McCay gave an update for each school’s garden.  Garden approval applications have been submitted for this year.  Burr Elementary is installing a garden.  

5. Michelle McCabe and Joann Fitzpatrick spoke about the Veggie Pledge and Fairfield Public Schools commitment to the pledge.  Whole food has signed on with the Veggie Pledge.  As a partner they will feature the school’s vegetable of the month in the store.  The Fairfield Food Services Department will feature a veggie of the month in a sample and then as a menu item later in the month.  To celebrate National Food Day, Fairfield Fuel for Learning, Fairfield Food Services Department and Whole Foods is sponsoring an Iron Chef Competition.  The competition will take place at Fairfield Warde High School on October 20.  The winning recipe will be featured on the school’s menu later in the year.  

Joann Fitzpatrick reviewed the school menu with the group.  She highlighted items that are new as well as those made from scratch. She also shared that they are working on getting more nutritional information and labels up on the website. 


Surveys and Communication will be discussed at the November 4 meeting. 

6. The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 4, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. 
7.  The meeting adjourned at 12:03 p.m. 

